
BRIEF NEWS UPDATE 

You are invited, on October 13, to participate in a tree planting as part of an environmental 

improvement activity. This activity is organized by André Labossière, our sectoral manager of 

the environment committee.   

You will find in an attached document, all the information as well as the registration form (at the 

bottom of the page).  After completing this form, I ask you to confirm your participation with 

André Labossière (514-631-1825) or andrelabossiere@gmail.com before October 10th. The 

activity does not require physical strength; preparatory work will already be completed. 

The Laure-Gaudreault Foundation will hold its general assembly and fundraising dinner on 

Wednesday, October 12 at 11:30 a.m. at the Marie-Reine-des-Cœurs Shrine (5875 Sherbrooke 

Street East – Montreal).  The cost of the ticket is $35.  Tickets can be purchased from Thérèse 

Poirier-Labossière (514-631-1825).  The sector will reimburse the members who participate. 

Thank you to the 55 people present at the back-to-school dinner on September 27th.  We took 

the opportunity to honour the Senior Personality of the Year: Thérèse Poirier-Labossière. You 

will find, attached to this email, the text of the tribute. 

I remind you that next April, at our annual general meeting, 4 positions will become vacant: the 

presidency, the 2nd vice-presidency, the secretary and a position of councilor. We WILL HAVE 

TO find people among our 829 members who will succeed those who are finishing their term.  

Don't tell yourself that someone else will show up; if everyone says that we will be left without a 

council.  

In closing, I would like to inform you that we had 3 deaths in September: Pierrette Allie-

Couillard, Marcelle Bergeron-Vigneault and Richard Dale Waite. 

We welcome Gabrielle Laviolette. 
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